Your Ref: VA0017

Ms. Rachel Kenny,
Director of Planning,

An Bord Pleanala.
11 October, 2016.
Re: Projects of Common Interest and the N-S Electricity Interconnector

Dear Rachel,

| refer to the above. As you are aware the PCI Unit has a role of monitoring compliance with time limits
and a letter dated 4™ March, 2016 was issued to you in this regard.

In your response of 24" March, you stated that it was expected that An Bord Pleanala would be in a
position to make a decision on the application lodged under section 182A(1) of the Planning and
Development Act 2000, as amended during October, 2016.

I wish to inform you that the relevant date for the conclusion of the PCI permit granting process for this
Project of Common Interest is 8" December, 2016.

Having regard to our monitoring responsibilities as the Competent Authority for PCl in Ireland we request
an update on the timescale for the decision for this case.

Yours sincerely,

= (M

Diarmuid Collins,

Senior Administrative Officer.

PCI Unit.
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